Telephone: 867.668.3613 • Facsimile: 867.667.4295 • E-mail: <u>taan@taan.ca</u>

# Monthly Bulletin –June 2021

## REGISTER NOW – TKC SUMMER DAY CAMP – June 22-July 29, 2021

Registration is now open for TKC's Summer Day Camp, set to take place between June 22 to July 29; Monday-Thursday between 8:30 to 3:30 at Takhini Elementary School. Due to current COVID-19 protocols the camp will be limited to 10 participants with a waitlist to be drawn upon weekly. This may change as restrictions are lifted. Registration forms are available at <a href="www.taan.ca">www.taan.ca</a> or by contacting Adrianna Smith at <a href="educationstudent@taan.ca">educationstudent@taan.ca</a>. We are excited to provide a summer filled with fun and learning! If there are any events you would like to be included in the camp this summer, please contact Ben Monkman, Youth Outreach and Support Worker at (867) 334-8306 or email <a href="mailto:youthsupport@taan.ca">youthsupport@taan.ca</a>.

- EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITIES Qualified Citizens Encouraged to Apply The following positions are currently available:
  - Chainsaw Brushing/Fox Creek Trail Cleanup (Citizens only) Flexible start date six-hour days, 60 hours total). A chainsaw safety certificate and valid driver's licence are required.
  - Beaver Trapper (Citizens only): Beaver Trapper needed for beaver management at Fox Creek for duration of salmon season 2021. Valid trapping certification and a driver's licence required.
  - General Labourer (Citizens only): Seeking general labourers for seasonal work including site clean-up, brush removal, etc. A valid driver's licence is an asset. Jobs will be matched based on qualifications and experience.

Please apply by June 9<sup>th</sup>. For detailed job postings visit the TKC website at <u>www.taan.ca</u>, or contact Bobbie Kufeldt, TKC Human Resources Advisor at (867) 668-3613 ext. 208 or email <u>human.resources@taan.ca</u>.

# • YUKON NATIVE LANGUAGE CENTRE INAUGURAL GRADUATION – May 28, 2021

A special virtual streaming event will be held on May 28<sup>th</sup> from 2pm to 5pm to honor the 2021 Yukon Native Language Centre graduates and fluent speakers. Pre-registration is required. For more information and to register please go to <a href="https://www.ynlc.ca">www.ynlc.ca</a>.

#### • VACCINE FOR YOUTH 12-17 ROLLOUT TO BEGIN IN WHITEHORSE – June 1, 2021

Beginning June 1<sup>st</sup>, TKC youth ages 12-17 will be able to receive their first dose of the Pfizer COVID-19 vaccine at clinics being set up at the Yukon Convention Centre. Health Canada approved the Pfizer COVID-19 vaccine for children ages 12 and older on May 5, 2021. Online registration for the vaccine will be available soon. Due to limited supply, the Pfizer vaccine will only be available to Yukon youth for a short time and clinic dates will be limited. For more information and regular updates, please visit <a href="www.taan.ca">www.taan.ca</a> or contact Natalie Hare at (867) 668-3613 ext. 402 or email <a href="mailto:adminassist@taan.ca">adminassist@taan.ca</a>.

- DA DAGHAY DEVELOPMENT CORPORATION BOARD (DDDC) VACANCY June 4, 2021
   DDDC is seeking a business-minded individual to fill a vacancy on the Board of Directors.
   Names will be accepted until June 4<sup>th</sup>. Citizens are encouraged to apply. Interested applicants can contact Ben Asquith, DDDC CEO, for an information package at (867) 667-6609 or (867) 332-7898 or email <a href="mailto:ben@dadaghay.com">ben@dadaghay.com</a>.
- YUKON FIRST NATION (YFN) GRAD ONLINE STREAMING EVENT-June 11, 2021
   This year's YFN Graduation Ceremony will be held at the Kwanlin Dün Cultural Centre on Friday, June 11<sup>th</sup> at 1pm. While guests are unable to attend the event in person, the ceremony will be streamed live on Facebook. For full details please go to <a href="https://www.facebook/yfngraduation/">www.facebook/yfngraduation/</a>.

## 10th ANNUAL ADÄKA CULTURAL FESTIVAL – June 25-July 1, 2021

The Yukon First Nations Culture and Tourism Association in partnership with the Kwanlin Dün Cultural Centre (KDCC) are pleased to announce the 10th Adäka Cultural Festival will take place from June 25 to July 1. Some highlights for the 2021 festival include an outdoor performing arts stage, a world-class Indigenous fashion show, workshops (limited to 10 people), as well as cultural and visual arts demonstrations, and a professional retail gallery. For up-to-date information and news about the Adäka Cultural Festival, visit <u>adakafestival.ca</u>.

# CALLING ALL TKC ARTISTS – Homemade Creations Needed

Do you have a passion for crafting? We would love to hear from you! TKC is looking for Citizen-made crafts for upcoming events, draws, and giveaways. Anything from beadwork, moccasins, artwork, earrings, etc. If you make it, we want it! Please contact Amanda Leas, Office Manager at (867) 668-3613 ext. 203 or email <a href="mailto:aleas@taan.ca">aleas@taan.ca</a>.

# • STANDARD FIRST AID TRAINING AVAILABLE FOR CITIZENS – Summer 2021

Interested in getting your Standard First Aid CPR-AED for work or for your community? TKC's Development Department will assist TKC Citizens with course costs and transportation for training through St. John Ambulance. The next training sessions are scheduled for July 15-16 or August 5-6 and will take place from 8:30am to 4:30pm at 128C Copper Road. For Citizens who have had their Standard First Aid but may need recertification before the expiry date, we can also help with costs to attend a one-day recertification course. For more information and to register, please contact Barb Crawford, TKC Education Training and Employment Training Coordinator at (867) 668-3613 ext. 410 or email <a href="mailto:training@taan.ca">training@taan.ca</a>.

#### CAREER AND EDUCATION PLANNING AVAILABLE

TKC Citizens who want to learn more about post-secondary education opportunities that may be available to them are encouraged to contact Kaitlyn Silvester, TKC's Education Support Worker. Kaitlyn is available to offer career and education planning, assistance applying to post-secondary, information about scholarships and bursaries, as well as navigation services in exploring career paths. Kaitlyn can be reached at (867) 668-3613 ext. 401 or email <a href="mailto:educationsupport@taan.ca">educationsupport@taan.ca</a>.

#### TKC WELLNESS CAMPS ON THE HORIZON – Summer/Fall 2021

TKC Wellness Department staff are busy organizing wellness events and activities for this summer and fall, including on-the-land wellness camps and workshops. The Wellness team is asking Ta'an Citizens who would like to share their knowledge and skills for the upcoming camps to contact Thalia Hare, Income and Social Support Worker at (867) 668-3613 ext. 406 or email <a href="mailto:incomeassistance@taan.ca">incomeassistance@taan.ca</a>.

# • MUNDESSA DEVELOPMENT BOARD MEMBERS NEEDED – Until Filled

Mundessa Development Corporation (MDC) is looking for qualified Citizens to fill current vacancies on its non-profit development board and for other opportunities as they may arise. If you are interested or know someone who is interested in becoming a board member, please contact Katelyn Friendship at (867) 668-3613 ext. 205 or email <a href="mailto:executiveassist@taan.ca">executiveassist@taan.ca</a>.

Take Care and Stay Safe!

Watch our website
and Facebook for updates.

www.taan.ca